
TILBROOK PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the Village Hall, Church Lane, Tilbrook on Wednesday 4 November 2015, commencing at 2000 hours.

PRESENT Councillors C Paull (in the Chair); Mrs C Rowland; Mrs J Pilcher; C Haynes and K Gutteridge.
IN ATTENDANCE C L Thatcher, Clerk to the Council and one member of the public.
86/15  APOLOGIES were received from County Councillor P Downes and District Councillor J Gray..
87/15 PUBLIC FORUM was not used.
88/15  DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS.  None were made.
89/15  MINUTES of the Council meeting held on 9 September 2015 were read, approved and signed as a true record of that meeting.
90/15  MATTERS ARISING

Website.
The Clerk reported that Councillor Mrs Rowland had kindly sought a suitable website at a very reasonable cost of £10.80 per annum and she had helped the Clerk to set up the first couple of pages.   The Clerk will attempt to upload agendas and minutes as well as contact details for present councillors.

Councillor Gutteridge asked that no contact details be displayed for him.

It was also agreed to seek registration under the Data Protection Act.

91/15  COUNTY COUNCILLOR was not present.

92/15  PLANNING MATTERS.
15/01550  Tilford, Station Rd, Tilbrook – convert barn to dwelling.
 No further information had been received as to how the bat population in the barn was to be resolved and it was accordingly proposed by Councillor Mrs Rowland, seconded by Councillor Gutteridge and agreed to again recommend refusal.

 15/01771  The Old Station, Station Rd, Tilbrook – demolish workshop and replace with new.

It was proposed by Councillor Gutteridge, seconded by Councillor Mrs Rowland and agreed to recommend approval.

93/15  ACCOUNTS

           The following were approved for payment:

                  E-ON  Street lighting energy Oct                                                39.32 inc VAT
                  CGM Ltd  Grass cutting                                                              146.40   “     “

                  Westcotec.  Street lighting maintenance                                   69.42   “     “

                  CAS   -  Insurance premium                                                       233.19  no   “

                  Perry Parish Council – councillor training                             200.00  “     “

94/15  CORRESPONDENCE

a)  Consultation on the future model for Non-Emergency Patient Services had been circulated and was noted.
b) Huntingdonshire DC circular re parking contraventions in Town and Parish areas was not relevant to this area.

c) Bedford Borough Council Local Plan 2032 public consultation was noted.

d) Hunts. District Council Review of Electoral Arrangements.   This had been mentioned by Councillor Gray and it was agreed to follow his advice and recommend that the change be made to elections for the whole council, rather than thirds.

e) Cambs County Council circular regarding riparian responsibilities for flood risk was noted.

f) Letter from Hargrave Parish Council referring to the large number of accidents on the B645 near to the water tower and calling upon Highways Authorities to come together and make improvements at that spot.

95/15   DISTRICT COUNCILLOR was not present.
96/15  MEMBERS’ POINTS OF INFORMATION

Councillor Gutteridge said that the verges beyond the Station Rd bridge had been churned up.
Councillor Mrs Rowland drew attention to the blocked drain near to the White Horse public house.

97/15  NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of Council will be held on Wednesday 2 December 2015.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 2038 hours.

